
 

Term 1, Week 10 - April 4, 2024 

 

Dates for Your Diary 

April 

• Monday 8  - Cricket gala day - postponed 



• Tuesday 9  - Cross country 

• Thursday 11 - Stage 2 Opera House excursion 

• Friday 12  - Last day of Term 1 

• Monday 29 - School Development Day 

• Tuesday 30 - Students return for Term 2 

Future Dates 

Friday 3 May - ANZAC Day service  

Tuesday 18 June - Athletics carnival 

Thursday 28 November - Year 6 farewell 

Recent Notes and Payments Due 

• Year 6 polo shirt orders - close Friday 5 April 

• Cross country 

• Stage 2 Opera House excursion 

• Cricket gala day 

• Intention to apply for Year 5 opportunity class in 2024 apply online by 17 May 



Principal's Message 

 

Dear parents/carers, 

How time flies when you're having fun!  It seems like yesterday that we were welcoming our new 

Kindergarten students, our new teachers and families through the balloon arch, and setting up our 

classrooms ready for learning.  When you look back on the past newsletters for this term, you realise just 

how busy schools are!  Amidst all of the busyness, we have had a relentless focus on learning.  Our 

desire to engage you, our parents/carers in your child's learning, by discussing your child's learning goals 

with you at the partners in learning interviews and review meetings during Term 1 were a good starting 

point.  Since that time, students have been encouraged to extend their learning journey through home 

reading and other home tasks. 

Once again, we are proud to acknowledge the sporting achievements of our Bligh Park Public School 

students.  Congratulations to Indianna (5/6S) who has been selected to participate in the NSW all girls' 

league national baseball tournament being held in Lismore in May.  We wish her every success! 

Harmony Day (friendship groups)  

On Friday 22 March, students wore orange as they joined their friendship groups, spent time together 

and enjoyed a picnic lunch together to celebrate Harmony Day.  Students listened to a story and then 

completed an activity, as they discussed ways of being inclusive, respectful and ensuring everyone has a 

sense of belonging.  It was lovely to visit classrooms and see everyone joining in together and spending 

time with their buddies. 



 

 

 



We are always grateful to our wonderful community for their support throughout the year as we share in 

the learning journey of our students.  Thank you to the lovely family who provided a delicious Easter 

morning tea for staff. 

 

Easter hat parade 

Once again, the Easter hat parade is a wonderful opportunity to welcome our families into our school to 

celebrate together.  The stars of the show were our adorable Kindy students, singing 'little Barry Bilby 

had a fly upon his nose', all their hard work and practice in class paid off as they performed with pride.  

The brief rain shower didn't dampen our spirits as students sang Aussie Easter to finish the parade.  

Thanks go to the K-2 team for their organisation and to our new P&C team for the lucky door prize raffle 

on the day.  We hope you all enjoyed a lovely Easter celebration! 



 

 

 



 

Hawkesbury Show 

The Hawkesbury Show is coming up soon and our students have been working hard to create some 

amazing artworks using the theme 'farm buildings'.  We have submitted artworks from students across 

the school, so be sure to check them out of you visit the show.  

Each year, schools are given a wooden cutout to paint and this year we were given three 'Lucy the baby 

alpacas' to decorate.  Well done to Jacqueline 3-6M, Kate 3/4F and Zainab 5/6A, whose designs were 

chosen for our entries.  Our students have done a wonderful job with Ms Anderson to get them ready 

and we can't wait to see them on display! 

 

Gold card morning tea 

On Wednesday 3 April, we celebrated the wonderful achievements of our students who have earned 5 

Gold Cards and an invitation to enjoy a special Principal's morning tea.  Congratulations to: 

First morning tea   

Thomas (2S);  Isaiah V (2S);  Alea (2D);  Reagan (2S);  Lila (2D);  Isla-May (2S);  Riley (2S);  Eli (2D); Cooper 

(2-3S);  Lucas (2-3S);  Ellie-Ann (3/4H);  Damian (3/4W);  Jesse (3/4W);  Jade (5/6H);  Avah (5/6S);  

Charlotte (5/6A) 



Second morning tea  

April (2S);  Morrison (3/4H);  Aubree (3/4F);  Maddelyn (3/4H);  Landon (3/4W);  Riley (5-6F);  Aleira 

(3/4F);  Alanna (3/4F)    

Third morning tea 

Jayden (5/6H);  Sapphire (3/4F);  Indianna (5/6S)   

Fifth morning tea 

Dylan (5/6S) 

Well done and keep up the good work! 

Enjoy family time and have a restful break, we look forward to seeing you all back on 30 April! 

Joan 

 



 

The Resilience Project 

 

Resilience and wellbeing are key factors to ensure a happy and fulfilling future for our young people.  

Lessons are continuing in class each week using The Resilience Project, as we support students to use 

the language  - Gratitude, Empathy, Mindfulness and Emotional Literacy.  Use the GEM chat prompts 

below to start a conversation with your child at home. 

 

Snapshot: Gratitude 

Working on gratitude helps us to be thankful and appreciate what we have in our lives, rather than 

focusing on what we don’t have or what we want.  When we practice being grateful, we start to scan the 

world to look for positives – this only takes 21 days!  Practicing gratitude every day increases our levels 

of energy and helps us to feel happier and more focused, determined and optimistic.  It even helps us 



have better sleep, lowers levels of anxiety and depression and we are less likely to get sick.  So many 

benefits – let’s all try to be grateful for the things and people in our lives every day! 

Whole family activity: 

Gratitude scavenger hunt 

• As a family create a scavenger hunt list of things that make you happy or you are grateful for, you 

can make your own list or use the examples below: 

• Something that makes you happy 

• Something you love to smell. 

• Something you enjoy looking at. 

• Something that is your favourite colour. 

• Something you like in nature. 

• Something that is useful for you. 

• Each member of the family uses the list and has to find as many things as they can. 

• You can hunt for things inside or outside, or both.  You can hunt for real things, or you can also 

do this using magazines or pictures from the internet. 

• After a set amount of time hunting, come back together, have a look at what each person 

collected and let them explain why they are grateful for each item. 

Family habit builder: 

Every night at dinner, have each person talk about their favourite thing about that day. 

Year 5 Opportunity Class in 2025 

Intention to apply for Year 5 entry to an opportunity class in 2025 

Opportunity classes are for primary school students who have high academic potential or who are 

intellectually gifted.  Students successfully placed will usually have to leave their current school to enrol 

in a school with an opportunity class.  Opportunity classes are offered in Years 5 and 6, with 

parents/carers applying in Year 4. 

Testing and assessment 

Applications for opportunity class placement are considered on the results of the opportunity class 

placement test.  Students who wish to be considered for placement are required to sit the opportunity 

class placement test on Thursday 1 August 2024. 

How to apply 



Parents/carers must apply online between Thursday 4 April and Monday 20 May 2024 at:  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/oc. 

You must use your own email address and not one belonging to your child.  Late applications are not 

usually accepted.  If you intend to apply for opportunity class placement for your child, please complete 

the permission slip in School Bytes by Friday 17 May 2024 and complete the online application. 

You must submit only 1 application for each student. 

The school cannot apply on your behalf. 

To apply go to the online form at: https://education.nsw.gov.au/oc 

The big six - phonics 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/oc
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feducation.nsw.gov.au%2Foc&data=05|01|DEBORAH.M.TAYLOR%40det.nsw.edu.au|45f506219a3f4550085f08db2e8e52d6|05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991|0|0|638154961065714122|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=6INigFTB7C31JdNE1KjffXoG261arPUY8vT1PU0%2FhTk%3D&reserved=0


 

1 - Australian researchers (Deslea Konza (2014) include Oral Language as the 6th component. 



MindQuest 2024 

 

MindQuest caters for gifted and talented primary students from years 1 - 6.  In the past these courses 

have proved successful for a range of students: 

• gifted and/or talented students 

• gifted underachievers 

• students of well above average abilities with a special interest 

If you believe that your child would benefit from attending the program, please  visit mindquest.net.au 

Dates & venues 

June 15 & 16: Glenwood High School, Forman Ave, Glenwood, closing date Friday 17 May 2024 



SRC 

 

 

At Bligh Park what are we? Safe, Respectful, Responsible that’s me! 

Congratulations to 3-6M who received the Bluey award for the focus ‘use equipment safely and 

responsibly.’ 

We would also like to congratulate Emerson 3/4W and Charlotte 5/6A for receiving the canteen vouchers 

for following the fortnightly focus. 

Our next fortnightly focus is ‘wear full school uniform’.  This includes a school hat and school jumper.  We 

will announce the winning class for this focus at the next school assembly during week 11, including the 

2 individual students who receive the canteen voucher. 

If you are seen following our focus, you will receive a SRC Bluey that may be drawn out in our fortnightly 

draw to receive a $2 canteen voucher. 

ANZAC Day 

On Thursday 4 April, our school captains will be representing Bligh Park at the Hyde Park ANZAC Day 

Ceremony.  They will lay a wreath on behalf of our school and pay their respects for our fallen soldiers 

and those who served for our country.  We look forward to sharing some photos and more information 

about the ceremony in our next newsletter. 

Our school ANZAC Day service will take place when we return to school next term.  We will be sending a 

note home soon to request flowers to be sent in for us to make our wreaths to lay as part of the service.  

With school holidays coming up, we hope everyone has a safe and happy break and we can't wait to be 

back at school next term! 



Thank you, 

SRC & Sports Captains. 

Merit Awards 

 

 



Gold Awards 

 

 



Class of the Week 

 

Congratulations to 2-4D for improved focus in learning 

P&C News 

The P&C have had a busy month!  On Monday 25 March our AGM was held.  The office bearers for 2024 

were elected at this meeting and the results were: 

• Sarah Pearson-Bushell – president 

• Daniella Cosentino – vice president 

• Danielle Murphy – treasurer 

• unfilled – secretary 

• Rebecca Christian – fundraising 

• Hayley Cox – uniforms 

We were pleased to run a lucky door raffle for the Easter Hat parade, congratulations to our winners on 

the day.  

Preparations are underway for the Mother's Day stall coming up next term so keep an eye out for more 

information.  Looking forward to a wonderful year with our new team. 



Lost Property 

 

Any named items are returned to the students.  Unfortunately, there are a number of unlabelled items: 

• lunch boxes/containers 

• drink bottles 

• jumpers 

Please label all items with your child's name and class and check regularly that names have not 

washed/worn off. 

At the end of each term, unclaimed uniform items are handed over to the P&C 2nd hand uniform stock 

for sale, other items are donated to charity. 

Thank you. 



Healthy snacks 

 



Safe and healthy online habits 

 



Our local community offers... 
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